
 

 

 
 7TH REPORT OF THE 

 
CYCLING ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting held on August 19, 2015, commencing at 4:05 PM, in Committee Room #4, 
Second Floor, London City Hall.   
 
PRESENT: W. Pol (Chair), J. Jordan, H. Ketelaars, B. Schulz, D. Szoller, M. Zuniti and 
J. Martin (Committee Secretary). 
 
ABSENT:  A. Farahi, D. Mitchell, C. Quirk and G. Sinclair. 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  D. MacRae, J. Stanford and G. Strang. 
 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

1. Disclosures of Pecuniary Interest 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that no pecuniary interests were 
disclosed. 

 
II. SCHEDULED ITEMS 
 

2. Celebrating Our Cycling Master Plan 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that the attached presentation from H. 
Ketelaars, with respect to celebrating our Cycling Master Plan, was received. 

 
III. CONSENT ITEMS 
 

3. 6th Report of the Cycling Advisory Committee 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that the 6th Report of the Cycling 
Advisory Committee, from its meeting held on May 20, 2015 was received. 

 
4. City of London - Highbury Avenue/Hamilton Road Intersection 

Improvements - Municipal Class Environmental Assessment - Public 
Information Centre Displays 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that a communication dated May 26, 
2015, from J. Smolders, Dillon Consulting Limited, with respect to the City of 
London, Highbury Avenue/Hamilton Road Intersection Improvements and 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment, was received. 

 
5. "London ON Bikes" - City of London Cycling Master Plan 

 
Recommendation:  That it BE NOTED that a Notice from D. MacRae, Division 
Manager, Transportation Planning and Design, with respect to the “London ON 
Bikes” - City of London Cycling Plan, was received. 

 
6. Notice of Second Draft of the London Plan 

 
Recommendation:  That consideration of the Second Draft of the London Plan 
comments, prepared by W. Pol, BE REFERRED to the Cycling Project Sub-
Committee for review and report back at a future Cycling Advisory Committee 
(CAC) meeting; it being noted that the CAC received the Notice, dated May 21, 
2015, from H. McNeely, Planner with respect to this matter. 

 
IV. SUB-COMMITTEES & WORKING GROUPS 
 

7. Cycling Project Sub-Committee 

 
Recommendation:  That consideration of the Urban Design and GIS and 
Downtown Design Manual comments BE DEFERRED to a future meeting of the 
Cycling Advisory Committee; 
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it being noted that W. Pol will prepare comments to be reviewed by the Cycling 
Projects Sub-Committee. 

 
V. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 
 

8. MTO's Curriculum/Outreach Granting Process 

 
Recommendation:  That the attached letter of support from the Cycling Advisory 
Committee for the CAN-Bike London, Ministry of Transportation of Ontario’s 
Curriculum / Outreach Grant Application to support cycling skills training projects 
in Middlesex, Elgin and Oxford counties, BE APPROVED. 

 
9. Bicycle Friendly Award 

 
Recommendation:  That a working group BE ESTABLISHED to explore the 
potential to update and resume the Bicycle Friendly Award for the City of 
London. 

 
VI. DEFERRED MATTERS/ADDITIONAL BUSINESS 
 

None. 
 
VII. ADJOURNMENT 
 

The meeting adjourned at 5:45 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEXT MEETING DATE: September 16, 2015 
 



Have you noticed lately? 

How many more cyclists 
are on our streets? 

May 9, 2015  Tweed Ride,  Queens Park, London 

Over 200 participants  

How many 
events and 

rides are 
happening 

in London? 

Saturday, May 30, 2015 Go Bike, Go Green, Go Dutch Ride 

From Gore Rd, to Victoria Park 
Honouring the London Veterans  

Close to 100 
cyclists  



(Mountain Equipment Coop)  MEC  had a bike fest on a very rainy day in store 
They invited many non profit groups into their store and promote their efforts 

Sunday May 31  11am -5pm 

TREA did a survey 
“What Do Cyclists Want?” 

London Cycle Links, AGM 
June 2, 2015 

• Selection of a new 10 member Board 
• Update on Londonbikes.ca 

Gathering on the Green  -    Wortley Village Community event. 

Vendors, music  
and lots of fun 

June 13, 2015                 Dundas Fest 
Family Event  



TREA  Bike Fest  Jun 27, 2015               Celebrating Cycling 

A very rainy day, yet, excellent for networking, 
and a fashion show. 

Aug 8, 2015 



Have you noticed lately? 

Citizens are  
Involved and 
providing 
more input 

Ontario Government is working towards 
making Ontario the #1 cycling province in 
Canada 

Bill 31 became Law in March this year. 

All these cities are improving their 
cycling infrastructure, and are 

winning awards from  

Share The Road,  
an organization promoting cycling. 

London was awarded the Bronze in 2010.  We are going for better next year. 



Have you noticed lately? Improvements on our roads 

 A lot of Provincial and Municipal support 

Have you noticed lately? 

That cycling is almost as fast 
as driving a car? 

Our first bike map was in 
1992, a vision of Ben 
Gomberg,  City Planner. 
 
Before Google and 
Internet, volunteers 
cycled all around London 
verifying parks and cut–
thoughs 
 



Our City Staff is 
continuing to improve 

this map and our 
Infrastructure  

Casual Rides: Old East Village - Sunday Mornings at 9:45am from Lorne Ave 
Public School 
 
Our Streets - Wednesday evenings at 7pm, leave from the Forks of the Thames. 
 
Touring Rides: London Centennial Wheelers - Weekly rides on Tuesdays, Thursdays, and 
Saturdays. 
 
London Cycling Club - Weekly tours on Saturdays and Sundays. 
 
Riding Venues: Boler Mountain - Weekly races on Wednesdays; beginner and advanced 
loops. 
 
Fanshawe Conservation Area - 20km of trails to ride. 
 
Pulse Spin Studio - Indoor classes, outdoor rides Sun. mornings from 80 Tecumseh Ave E. 
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Have you noticed….         
how many people, 
municipalities and 

countries are improving 
their cycling infrastructure 

all over the world? 



Have you noticed lately? 

The Best Plans …………. 

The 
squeaking 
wheel gets 
the oil 
 

We are the Cycling 
Advisory Committee for 
the City Of London. 



CAC - Motion: 

• I move that this committee prepare and 
present its recommendations to the new 
Cycling Master Plan that is now in review. 



 
 
 
 
 
August 21, 2015 
 
 
Ministry of Transportation 
Cycling Infrastructure and Cycling Skills Training 
Toronto Ontario 
 
Dear Sir \ Madame,  
 
RE: CAN-Bike London – MTO’s Curriculum / Outreach Grant Application 
 
Please be advised that the City of London’s Cycling Advisory Committee supports the submission to 
the MTO’s Curriculum/Outreach grants to promote qualified CAN-Bike training programs and 
community outreach in Middlesex, Elgin and Oxford counties submitted by the working group of Diane 
Szoller, Jason Jordan and Gosse van Oosten. 
 
The mandate of London’s Cycling Advisory Committee is to advise and support City Council in the 
implementation of the City's Bicycle Master Plan (BMP); the cycling component of the Transportation 
Master Plan (TMP); the cycling component of the Active Transportation and Transportation Demand 
Management; and the cycling component of the London Road Safety Strategy (LRSS).  This includes 
encouraging public participation to achieve the objectives of the three plans in part through bicycle road 
safety and safe cycling training.  The grant application by CAN-Bike London aligns with and helps 
achieve our mandate. 
 
Our Committee is made of a number of agency appointments, cycling advocacy groups and members 
at large with a strong interest in cycling infrastructure and increasing cycling mode share using area 
local roads and pathways. Training and outreach further supports increasing the cycling mode share.   
 
Ms. Szoller is a member of our Committee representing the London Road Safety Strategy as a CAN-
Bike London member. We wish her well with fundraising efforts to improve CAN-Bike training and 
outreach capacity through a workplace, school and community campaign in the London region.  
 
Sincerely 

 
William Pol, MPA, MCIP, RPP 
Chair Cycling Advisory Committee London 
Professor Environmental Design and Planning  
Fanshawe College 
wpol@fanshawec.ca  

mailto:wpol@fanshawec.ca

